
September 17th, 2018 
 

Mrs. Stanley and the Henderson County Board of Education: 
 

Personnel: 
 

Shannon Troutman is Head Softball Coach. 

Meika Hamblin is Girls Swim Head Coach. 

Ben Dempsey is Boys Swim Head Coach. 
 

Fall Sports Update: All information as of September 11th, 2018. 
 

Lady Colonel Soccer: 

Lady Colonels are 9-1-1 and ranked 8th Associated Press Poll in the state of Kentucky.  31 

student-athletes.

Colonel Soccer: 

Colonels are 6-1-1 and ranked 15th Associated Press Poll in the state of Kentucky. 40 student-

athletes.

 

Lady Colonel Golf: 

Are young with no Seniors & 2 Juniors.  They have improved their scores with each match.  10 

student-athletes 

 

Colonel Golf: 

Are a young team with no Seniors & 3 Juniors.  9 student-athletes. 

 

Cross Country: 

Are extremely young with 1 Senior and 5 middle school students competing.  Total of 10 

student-athletes. 

 

Football: 

The Colonels are 3-1 and ranked 8th in Class 6-A Associated Press Poll.  Ranked 12th overall in 

the state and 5th in 6-A in the Litkenhous computer rankings.  83 student-athletes. 

 

Volleyball: 

The Spiking Lady Colonels are once again a very competitive team with a record of 12-5.  They 

are ranked 1st in the 2nd Region Associated Press Poll.  28 student-athletes. 

 

Cheerleading: 

48 student-athletes participating in Cheerleading 

 

Dance: 

19 student-athletes participating in Dance. 

 



We have a total of 278 student-athletes participating in our Fall Sports, which is approximately 

an increase of 20 from last year. 

 

Winter Sports will get into full swing beginning October 15th.  Wrestling will be a new sports 

team that we will be having beginning this year. 

 

Facilities: 

 

Installed new speakers at the Baseball Field.  New sound systems have been ordered and 

awaiting installation at the Softball Field, Soccer Field, and Football Stadium. 

 

New scoreboards have been ordered for the Soccer and Baseball Fields. 

 

Hopefully will be installing new LED lights at the Soccer Field. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Jeff Coursey 

HCHS Athletic Director 


